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Chairman Wanggaard and committee members,

Thank you for hearing Senate Bill 687, and giving me the opportunity to testify today.

Currently in Wisconsin, if a prisoner throws or expels any bodily substances at or toward an 
officer or other person in a prison facility, a court may order the prisoner to undergo testing for 
communicable diseases if there is probable cause to believe there was potential for 
transmitting a communicable disease to the victim.

This bill will allow a court to require such testing for any criminal defendant who throws or 
expels any bodily substance at or toward a public safety worker or prosecutor. Being familiar 
with exposure incidents, it is frustrating for the officer. When they are dealing with someone 
who may be a needle-user, and are exposed to a bodily fluid, usually blood, or spit, it is 
stressful. Usually they get exposed to the fluid via eyes, nose, and/or mouth, and it is bad. What 
would go through your minds if you swallowed someone's spit, or blood? It isn't good.

This becomes a workman's compensation claim, and you go to the hospital. An initial test is 
done, then you go back, and could be exposed to a handful of tests through a year's time.
The officer who is off will be covered under the city's insurance for the cost of the tests, and 
paid for attending the tests.

The agency's insurance would be at risk for higher rates, which brings increased costs. If the 
public safety worker tested positive for a communicable disease this would complicate things 
even more.

This bill will give public safety workers and prosecutors the peace of mind that if an offender 
expels or throws a bodily substance at them, testing will occur, and it will occur in a timely 
manner. We need to make sure public safety workers return home to their families after such 
an exposure, knowing testing will be done, and results will be coming. Our public safety 
workers protect and serve us on a daily basis, and I look forward to this legislation passing so 
we can protect and serve them. It is the common sense thing to do.

I want to thank Senator Bernier for working on this with me.
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Chairman Wanggaard and members of the committee, thank you for hearing Assembly Bill 
744 and Senate Bill 687 today. Law enforcement workers have a difficult job to say the 
least. They should not have to face the risk of infection from exposure to bodily fluids by 
people they encounter during their work day. This bill supports our law enforcement 
workers by making sure they can get the information they need to ensure that they can 
receive treatment for any infectious diseases they are exposed to in the course of their 
duties.

Currently, if a prisoner throws or expels a bodily substance at or toward another person in 
a prison, a judge can order the prisoner to undergo testing for communicable diseases if 
there is probable cause to believe that there was potential for transmitting a communicable 
disease to the victim. Assembly Bill 744 and Senate Bill 687 allow a judge to require the 
same testing for a criminal defendant who throws or expels a bodily substance at or toward 
a public safety worker or a prosecutor.

I hope you will join me and Representative James in supporting this simple change to 
ensure that our law enforcement personnel can avoid having to worry about the risk of 
infectious diseases when they are performing their jobs. I would be happy to answer any 
questions you may have.
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